

Point Aquarius Newsletter

Published by the Point Aquarius Women's Club Effie Wheeler, Editor: effie.wheeler@yahoo.com Volume 24 Issue 2, February, 2020

PAWC MEETING

DATE: Thursday, February 6

TIME: 9:30 AM

PLACE: Community Center PROGRAM: Easy Resistance

> Training Exercises Mallory Garner Nutrition & Exercise Coach at CHI St. Luke's Health

Mallory will demonstrate easy resistance exercises using Exercises can be performed sitting or standing. Mallory will provide therabands for our attendees.





PAWC BUNCO

A good time was had by all January, 2019 playing Bunco. It's a fun game and requires no skill to play.

If you're interested in playing or subbing when someone else can't play, call Irene Mayen at 936-890-6819 or email her at:

imayen40@suddenlink.net

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY

If you want happiness for an • hour, take a nap. If you want happiness for a day, go fishing. If you want happiness for a year, inherit a fortune. If you want happiness for a lifetime, help someone else,

Chinese Proverb

P A RESIDENT DIRECTORY

The 2020-2021 Directories, pub- The Discount for the POA Assessuted door to door. Due to a due on the 1st of every month. (weather permitting). We hope you find the Directory a useful reference.

The Directory is supported by donations from PA residents and local businesses. Thanks to these businesses and the hard work of the PAWC Directory Committee, you are presented with a free copy of a phone book and community resource guide.

Please let these businesses know that you appreciate their support of the directory and utilize their services whenever possible. Review your listing. 936-856-4927 If you have corrections, deletions, or additions, send them to effie.wheeler@yahoo.com so we may update our Resident Data Base.

Irene Mayen, PAWC Directory Committee

GARDENING TIPS FOR FEBRUARY

- Plant cold hard annuals like pansies.
- Plant bare root roses and fruit trees.
- Finish pruning roses fruit trees.
- Plant bulbs like amaryllis and calla lilies.
- Begin dividing perennials.
- Start seeds of warm season vegetables and flowers.
- Propagate some new plants from cuttings.
- Start to rejuvenate annual flower beds.
- Pot up saved tubers and corms like begonias and cannas.

POA News

lished by the Point Aquarius ment dues for 2020, ended Janu-Women's Club, will be distrib-POA Assessment monthly, they are Printer delay, delivery has 2020 POA Assessment (including slowed down. Volunteers are boat slips and dry storage working hard to make sure you space) were due by Jan 31, 20201 storage receive one as soon as possible If you have not paid your boat slip or dry storage space, please pay immediately or remove your property from the area no later than February 28, 2020.

> The Annual Meeting of Members (Elections for Open Board Positions and ACC position) is Saturday, April 25, 10 AM. There are five open Board positions and one ACC position.

> Application for these positions will be available in the POA Office, Thursday, February 2020. The deadline for applications to be turned in to the POA Office is midnight on Monday, March 16, 2020.

Susan Hamelin, Admin. Asst.



EGYPTIAN GEESE

Egyptian Geese have re-The turned. They have eight little ones this year.

The Egyptian Goose is a member of the duck, goose, and swan family native to Africa south of the Sahara and the Nile Valley. It's not actually a goose, but a shelduck, a cross between a duck and a goose. It has many characteristics of a duck, but also some external traits of a goose.

They live about 15 years, but have been know to live up to 35 in zoos.

The adults are very protective of their young. They make hissing noise when threatened.

Thanks to Leesha Cahill for the picture.